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was 19 at the time, and working for the Spadina Barracks, was an outstanding
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In 1957, when the staff of HQ Ident. 
Branch decided to have a Christmas 
party, they wanted it to be different than 
anything they had done in the past. So, 
gathering a bunch of very young, brave 
and amateur volunteers, they decided to 
perform a "tap-dancing Musical Ride." I

we practised for months, trying to per­
fect each move, especially the "Charge."
Making costumes was easy; they con­
sisted of red sweaters, navy blue skirts 
with a gold stripe down the side, card­
board Sam Brownes, black high heels 
and borrowed Stetsons.
The performance, during the party at

ERRATUM On page 45, Vol. 55 No. 4, long service award to Mr. Conrad Plouffe.
Fall 1990 issue, the Co, "C" Division, We apologize for the error.
A/Commr. J.A.M. Breau presented the

Adjutant. As most of my friends worked 
Going through an old trunk recently, I dis- in the branch, I was asked to join them 
covered this photograph (below—Ed.), (I am third from the right in the front row), 
which brought back a rush of "old" With Marina Duval's help (she's in the 
memories of good times and good middle, front row, wearing a forage cap),
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